
COMMITTEE ON AGING 

Monday, November 5, 2018 - 8:30 AM 

The Koska Room - JE Hamilton Community House, 1520 17th Street 

 

MINUTES 
 

 

I. Call to Order 

II. Roll Call 

Attendee Name Title Status Arrived 

John Casavant Councilmember Present  

RuthAnn Hearley Board Member Present  

Richard Langman Board Member Present  

Geraldine Lyons Board Member Present  

Donna Reilly Board Member Excused  

Bette Roidt Board Member Excused  

Philip Smogoleski Board Member Present  

Lenore McDonough Board Member Excused  

Rosemary Borths Board Member Excused  
 

 

Cathy Ley - Aging and Disability Resource Center Director - Excused 

Kevin Boehm - Parks & Recretation Department Director - Present 

Tammy Desten - Two Rivers Senior Center Supervisor - Present 
 

III. Minutes 

IV. Input from Public 

N/A 

V. Correspondence & Press 

VI. Committee Reports 

a. County Aging Unit - Cathy Ley 

No report 

b. City Council - John Casavant 

John reported that City Council has been working on the 2019 budget. Committee asked if 

the former liquor and bait store is going to be the new visitor center. The Washington Hose is 

currently referred to as the Two Rivers Visitor Center. No plans as of yet for the liquor/bail 

store. New trail by the High School completed.  

c. Recreation Department Programs - Kevin  Boehm 

Kevin shared the city will be taking over ownership of the wayside along Memorial Drive in 

Dec or Jan. Finding ways to prevent vandalism in the Community House. Tracy Rudi, new 

Recreation Supervisor will begin employment with us on January 2, 2019 
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d. Senior Center - Tammy Desten 

Tammy updated the committee on upcoming activities. Community Sponsored Thanksgiving 

will be held on Thursday, November 22. Annual Holiday Cookie Sale, Thursday, November 

29 and Friday, November 30 first come first served. We are taking reservations for the 

Christmas and Noon Years Parties. In 2019, the senior center will be going through the 

process to be re-accredited with the Wisconsin Association of Senior Centers. A satisfaction 

and needs survey will be mailed to everyone in our database system. 

e. TRIAD - Phil Smogelski 

Philip was pleased with the turnout at the Senior Center Health and Information Fair. TRIAD 

handed out 220 Senior Health Guide. He shared another popular scam happening; people 

impersonating grandchildren needing money. Discussion on isolation and the human need for 

socialization.  

VII. New Business 

N/A 

VIII. Adjournment 

Motion to adjourn by RuthAnn Hearley, second by Richard Langman 


